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Identifications Made In Barrio Logan Homicide Investigation 

San Diego – At 3:40 p.m. on June 24, 2021, the San Diego Police Communications Center received 
a call of a possible deceased woman in an apartment in the 2800 block of Boston Avenue. The 
caller said he has tried to reach his mother throughout the day but was unsuccessful. When he 
came to the apartment to check on her, he found his brother inside. He eventually saw his mother 
in the bathroom and believed she was deceased. A fight ensued between the brothers, with the 
initial brother eventually leaving the apartment and calling police. When the patrol officers 
arrived, they took the second brother into custody and found the mother deceased inside the 
residence. The brother who was detained was transported to a local hospital for treatment from 
injuries he sustained during the fight with his brother. 

Investigators from the San Diego Police Homicide Unit were called to the scene. It is still early in 
the investigation and little is known about the circumstances leading up to the woman’s death. 
Investigators continue to process evidence and interview witnesses to determine what may have 
led to the homicide. 

The deceased woman has been identified as 64 year-old Francisca Agundez. 

The suspect has been identified as 30 year-old Marco Agundez, the son of the deceased. He 
remains in police custody at a local hospital for treatment of injuries he received during the fight 
with his brother. 

Anyone with information regarding this incident is asked to call the Homicide Unit at (619) 531-
2293 or Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477. 
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